
Notes for AWT Meeting of May 21, 2016  

Ed Rose called the meeting to order. 23 members in attendance. 

He reaffirmed the need for our members to do everything possible to avoid damaging the floor of our 

meeting room -  or risk losing access to Ragon Hall. This means that a tarp should always be spread on 

floor if a lathe is brought in, avoid dragging chairs when setting up and breaking down, and all coffee 

spills be carefully cleaned up. 

Ed reviewed the clubΩs annual budget ς income and outlay. We are currently projected to run a small 

deficit for the year, which may be overcome by generous member participation in our auctions. We 

anticipate the need to charge a small attendance fee for the Saturday demonstration by Jim Creel in 

September. A formal treasurerΩs report will be issued quarterly. 

John Byl announced that Bayou Woodturners, who meet in Ponchatoula, La., are hosting Jimmy Crews in 

June. Our club members are invited to attend. Attendance fee of $40 will be charged. Contact John Byl 

for details if you are interested in going (251-625-6738). 

Ralph Thomas reported a change in venue for the mentored youth turning on July 14 from the Fine Arts 

Center downtown to a building at UWF. Plans will be finalized at our next meeting. 

Five lidded boxes for our Beads of Courage project were turned in at this meeting. All remaining bowls 

need to be turned in at our June meeting. Woodturning inmates at Saufley Field Federal Prison have 

produced and surrendered 10 segmented lidded bowls for the Beads of Courage program. They did a 

really nice job. 

Please note there has been a change in the order of demonstrations. John Byl has graciously agreed to 

swap months with Leland Leonard, who will be absent from our June meeting for the purpose of 

attending  wedding ς his own! John will demo making an elegant box. 

During Show and Tell, Ed waxed on about the one step finish he now uses. Jim put some long put by 

mahogany  to good use. Earl rescued some holy briar pipe bowl blocks for birdhouse ornaments. Norm 

finds it so difficult to square off his birdhouses on the lathe that he has quit using the lathe. Ralph 

detailed the difficulties in making exact duplicates, in this case wooden tequila shot glasses. Kenny 

Booth related how his woodpile is his inspiration, exhibiting a natural edged hollowform from sandpear. 

John explained his approach from the bottom success in making small mouthed hollowforms. Mike 

conquered the blah factor by coloring some otherwise plain segmented vessels. 
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Earl Rennie demonstrated a discarded but reclaimed B&D table saw with 4έ blade that he has 

customized to cut segments to exact specifications with a self engineered sliding sled. Later photos 

depict his άStomperέ, a homemade device he uses to align multiple open or closed segmented layers for 

exact gluing. He also demonstrated homemade templates for arranging and securing open segments in a 

layer. 

 

 



 

   

   

  



   

 


